Talpines Water Sampling results from Sturgeon Bay for August 6th, 2019.

Good Morning All: 
Peter Davis and I acted like kids Tuesday after the long weekend by gathering our water samples in the rain!  It wasn’t raining at location #1, was just beginning at #2 but from there to #6 it rained (heavy at times), #7 was just a drizzle but our drive to the Lab was through several down pours!  Surprise, sunshine returning from the Lab to Waubaushene!
The results were mostly very good considering the hot, humid weather the week before and the water traffic on the weekend.  Water level was high, temperature of water was mostly 26 and 25 degrees with a light ripple on the surface, no evidence of water fowl but was considerable brown algae at location 2, 4 and 6.

Location                                                E-coli
#1, Pine Street Beach                                10
#2, Old Cottage Lane                             < 10
#3, Forest Lane                                         20
#4, Albin Road                                          30
#5, Lawson Lane                                       20
#6, Acorn Lane                                          70
#7, Robins Point Road                               20

< means a reading “less than” the number given.

Talpines Property Owners Association shares our sampling results with our members as an update to the water quality at that particular time and location for Recreational purposes only.  Our only endorsement from us is, “the higher the e-coli reading, the more care you should take when enjoying the water”. 

We have a change in our Executive and Directors after our AGM.  Peter Davis is now President, David Cornish is now Past President and Evelyn Roberts has been added to our Directors List.

Next Sampling will be around August 19th and don’t miss our next Talpines News about September 1st with our updates, changes and happenings!

Cheers, 
David.      
